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Pastor’s Paragraph 
What happens when a church prays and seeks 
guidance from the Holy Spirit about its future? On 
Saturday, June 23, thirteen of us gathered at church 
for our Summer Planning Retreat. Our goal was to 
look at the mission and resources of our church to 
develop priorities and plans for the next 18-24 
months. 
 
The content of our prayers for our church reveal a 
deep spirituality and concern for the vitality of 
Stockton UMC. Our primary prayer was for the Holy 
Spirit to be present with us and to “jump start” us 
in connecting people with Jesus Christ. While we 
are a traditional church, our prayer is that we will 
become more outwardly focused in reaching new 
people, and offer the best possible quality of 
worship in our context. We prayed that we all 
would have the will to do what needs to be done, 
and to act on our plans –not just talk about them. 
We prayed for our members to encourage one 
another more and to move outside their circle of 
friends and seek to be inclusive of guests and those 
we might not know as well. May we be known in 
our community to practice Micah 6:8: “He has told 
you, human ones, what is good and what the Lord 
requires from you: to do justice, embrace faithful 
love, and to walk humbly with your God.” (CEB) 
 
A part of our time together was spent assessing our 
strengths and weaknesses; our opportunities and 
threats. SUMC’s greatest strength is our community 
involvement. Many of our SUMC members are 
involved in community outreach ministry through 
SAMA and the Korth Senior Center. Participants 
cited recycling efforts, Thanksgiving dinner, 
rummage sales, and Trunk or Treat as examples of 
our outreach to the community. One of our 

greatest strengths is that we’re Methodist! We 
offer a message of grace that is inclusive of all, and 
a commitment to live the gospel of grace in our 
lives and in the social order. Our greatest 
weakness is that we are stuck with keeping the 
status quo. Our greatest need is evangelism by the 
whole church. And by evangelism we mean just 
inviting people you know to join you in church. If 
you naturally get a chance to talk about faith, take 
it. We are perceived as being a “rich” but old 
church that is low on energy and has nothing to 
offer families with children and youth. These 
perceptions are hurtful, but we can turn them 
around if we do as our lay member to conference, 
Linda Hall, said, “If we each do just one thing more 
for the Kingdom of God.” 
 
In 2018-19 we are going to focus on offering 
Radical Hospitality that is intentionally welcoming 
and inclusive. And we’re going to practice  
Passionate Worship by offering a great traditional 
service to the best of our ability. Here are some of 
the things we’re going to work on: 

1. Training for current and new greeters and 
church members in offering Radical 
Hospitality 

2. Recruit a communications person to keep 
our church’s message before the public 
through print media 

3. Enhance discipleship (Intentional Faith 
Development) by offering small group 
experiences (day and evening classes) to 
reach church members and the 
unchurched 

4. Continue to offer high quality music 
through our choir, bell choir, ensembles 
and special guests 

                                                     Continued on page 3 
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Announcements 
God Loves You and There’s Nothing You 

Can Do About It: Laity Report of 2018 
Missouri Annual Conference Freed 2 

Lead 
Linda Hall, Church Council Recording Secretary  

I was blessed and honored to represent Stockton 
UMC at the conference in Springfield June 8-10. 
This is my idea of what Adult WOW would be like 
with all the loud Christian rock music. I show my 
age in craving our wonderful organ, piano and 
choir. We are truly blessed. But I can't fault the 
rock music. The more "successful" or growing 
churches in Missouri have their own rock bands. It 
is part of their way of reaching out in discipleship. 
And, they are reaching out with wide open arms in 
their communities.  
 
Stockton UMC is very actively outreaching when 
we count the ways and the projects we have in the 
community. We have strong leadership in Pastor 
Jim and Tebby. He gives us a "Can we do this, or 
can we do that?" at every council meeting. I, first 
of all of us, come up with excuses: I'm tired, I don't 
drive at night, I'm too old, children scare me-they 
know more than I do, let someone in town do it, 
the weather is bad, etc. etc. And my all-time 
favorite, I would rather be quilting! 
 
I want to ask: can we each do ONE more thing? We 
are to make disciples for Jesus Christ. Can we each 
do ONE more thing for the Kingdom of God?  
 
Pastor Jim asked if I would do this again. Yes, but I 
would rather someone else have the experience: 
the faith that radiates from the represented 781 
Missouri United Methodist churches; the strong 
messages from Bishop Robert Farr and the guest 
bishops in attendance; the success stories from 
individuals and churches.   
2019 Missouri Annual Conference is June 7, 8, 9 
in Springfield. Theme: New Places for New People   
The Mozambique Initiative is 20 years old and 
thriving.  
 
 
 
 

                                                        

  

 
 

 

We, through UMCOR, sent $16 million to Puerto 
Rico relief. PRAY/GIVE/GO 
In our Southwest District, Pierce City UMC 
closed. 
Reading programs for children are a "Pathway 
out of Poverty." In Missouri 261,000 children are 
currently in poverty. 
UMM are working to eliminate domestic abuse 
to women. Amend violence through Faith. Change 
our culture. 
The MOBILE CAMPS that replaced the camps like 
Galilee have about 5,000 participants; involvement 
with youth to grow leaders.   

 
 
 
 
“Light the Lake” Community Praise 

Service 
Sunday, July 15, 10 a.m.-noon/City Park 

As a culmination of the July 12-14 “Light the Lake” 
Christian music festival, SUMC and other local 
churches will join in worship July 15, led by local 
pastors and “Light the Lake” musicians. Bring your 
own lawn chairs.  

SUMC Sunday school and 10:45 a.m. sanctuary 
worship will not meet July 15. Weekly tithes and 
offerings can be given the week before or after, or 
bring to the church office Monday-Thursday. 

The Connection at Stockton Lake 
Sundays, May 27-Sept. 2, 8:30-9 a.m./Orleans Trail 

Marina “I” Dock 

Memorial Day weekend launched the eighth 
season of The Connection, SUMC’s casual worship 
gathering for church family, boaters, locals and 
lake visitors. Join us at the picnic area near "I" dock 
(rain location: hotel banquet room). Note: we will 
not meet August 5-Triathlon Sunday.  
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Continued from page 1 

5. Work with the PPRC to determine staff 
needs and areas of ministry 

6. Recruit a Worship Design Team to enhance 
our worship experience 

7.   Encourage the congregation to discover and       
      utilize their spiritual gifts 
8.   Make prayer a priority 

 
I know this sounds like a lot; and it is if we seek to 
do it in our own strength. We must rely on prayer 
and the Holy Spirit to help us become what God 
intends us to be. Really, we are just talking about 
doing better the things we’re already doing. Are 
you willing to commit to that? If you are, will you 
send me an email or give me a call? I would 
appreciate knowing I’m not alone in this. 
 
Blessings! 
Pastor Jim 
 
P.S. As a commitment to showing hospitality, let’s 
all start wearing our name tags!  

Recycling Updates and Reminders 

Please Tell Your Friends! 
Cheryl Y. Marcum, Creation Care Ministry 

Aluminum cans—The United Methodist Men collect 

aluminum beverage cans and clean cat and dog 
food cans in barrels inside the fenced area next to 
the SUMC trash dumpster, on the south side of the 
parking lot. Deposit clean cat and dog food cans 
only in the first barrel on the right, clearly marked 
with a sign. Deposit aluminum beverage cans in the 
other barrels. NO PLASTIC BAGS, please. We 
routinely find beverage cans in the pet food barrel 
and lots of both kinds of cans in the trash 
dumpster. Someone is washing pet food cans 
before sending them to the landfill.  
 

Corrugated cardboard—DO NOT deposit corrugated 

cardboard in the Nestlé-Purina paper recycling 

dumpster behind the middle school. Bulky 
corrugated cardboard reduces the weight of a load 
of paper and stops up their shredding equipment. 
Break boxes down and take them to the city 
recycling center or take them inside Woods Super 
Market and hand them to an employee. 
 
Food grade aluminumñDeposit clean aluminum 

pans, trays, and foil in the marked recycling bin by 
the SUMC recycling cabinet. 
 

Honey jars—SUMC recycling center 

 accepts only glass Queenline honey 
 jars, this shape. 
 
Molded foam packaging blocks and coolersñDeposit 

pristine clean, white molded foam packaging 
blocks and coolers in the marked box in room 211 
or deliver to Foam Fabricators, 417 W. Industrial 
Way, El Dorado Springs. Call first, (417) 876-6880. 
 
Number 6 plastic cupsñThe Stockton city recycling 

center accepts plastic, numbers 1-7, so our SUMC 
recycling center no longer accepts number 6 plastic 
cups to recycle through TerraCycle. From now on, 
recycle number 6 plastic cups with other plastics. 
 
Plastics recycling bin outside Woods Super Marketñ 

Deposit only plastic bags, numbers 2 (typically 
opaque; shopping, grocery, trash, retail—clean and 
dry) and 4 (fresh produce; bread; frozen food, i.e., 
vegetables and fruits; dry cleaning—clean and dry) 
in this bin; DO NOT deposit plastic bottles. 
 

Reusable bubble mailersñInstead of buying new 

ones, pick up free mailers from the box on top of 
the book shelf next to the SUMC recycling cabinet; 
many sizes available. 
 

Pick up a bright green copy of the comprehensive 
Guide to Recycling in Stockton, updated April 2018, 
in the hallway across from our SUMC recycling 
cabinet. Items accepted in our recycling cabinet 
are listed on the cabinet door. 
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Oh, that my eyes might closed be 
To what becomes me not to see! 
That deafness might possess my ear 
To what concerns me not to hear? 
That truth my tongue might always tie 
From ever speaking foolishly! 
That no vain thought might ever rest 
Or be conceived in my breast! 
That by each word, each deed, each Thought! 

—Thomas Ellwood” 

According to our church historical record, 
Methodism was first established in Cedar County 
127 years ago, in 1891. “In the later part of the 19th 
Century, the only church in Stockton was a Union 
Church … used by Negroes.” Known as the East 
Street Church, “several Methodist pastors served 
there” until the first Methodist Church was built in 
1896-1897, during the tenure of Rev. W.D. Sidman 
who served until 1898. 
 
In May 1896, land was purchased for $200 to build 
the church in the East 1/3 of Block 16 in Stockton, 
known today as the northwest corner of the 
intersection of Church Street and Locust Street, 
southeast of the square. “Contract for the building 
was secured by Levi Walker (whom I discovered 
was the father of my Great-aunt Ellen (Walker) 
Willett). Donations began in earnest and the ladies 
started a fund-raising program—mostly by serving 
ice cream suppers, etc.”  
 
“The cost of this structure was $1,957.24 and bore 
the name of Nichols Methodist Church in honor of 
the St. Louis contributor,” who donated “between 
$250.00 and $600.00” to get the project 
underway.” According to my mother’s notes (Eva 
Lorene (Brown) Marcum’s) from an interview with 
Farol Hendricks, Levi Walker was the main 
carpenter; John Hendricks and Lee Gordon painted 
the church. Nichols Methodist Church opened for 
services in February 1897; it was dedicated June 19, 
1897.  
 
Farol remembered “cattle, hogs and everything ran 
loose and in the winter time, hogs would bed-up 
under the church, as there were no fences. The 
church had no lights.” 
 

Glimpse Stockton Methodist Church 78 

Years Ago 
Cheryl Y. Marcum, Creation Care Ministry 

Missouri Bishop Bob Farr opened the 16th Session 
of the Missouri Annual Conference last month 
noting that Methodism existed in Missouri for 
more than 200 years and the United Methodist 
Church for 50 years. 
 
Enjoy this glimpse of the first Methodist Church in 
Stockton, copied from my Grandma Minnie Etta 
(Willett) Brown’s browned, brittle copy of the 
Cedar County Republican, January 4, 1940, page 3.  

 
“Henry Hiles, Pastor (served 1937-1939) 

Sunday, January 7, 1940 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School. In spite of the cold and 
snow our attendance increased somewhat last 
Sunday. We have a rather large number on the sick 
list at this time, and we wish them all a very speedy 
recovery.  
11:00 a.m. Morning Worship 
5:30 p.m. Orchestra Practice 
6:30 p.m. Epworth League 
7:30 p.m. Evening Worship 
We endeavor to make all of our services Brief, 
Bright, and very helpful. Will YOU worship with us? 
 

Thought for the week and for the New Year. 
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Stockton United Methodist Church 
July 2018 Calendar of Events 

Current as of  June 21. For updates visit www.stocktonumc.org/calendar 
 
 

 

 

 

Key 

E – Education Wing 
FLC – Family Life Center    
OT – Orleans Trail Marina 
S – Sanctuary   
W–Welcome Area 
LSHF – Lake Stockton     
             Healthcare Facility 
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Special Events 
July 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 (Sunday) 8:30-9 a.m. The Connection at Stockton Lake/OT άLέ 5ƻŎƪ 

     Lakeside worship’s eighth season runs Memorial Day-Labor Day. Be with us and welcome our  
     summer guests. 
July 12-14 (Thursday-Saturday) 1 p.m.-closing Light the Lake Concert/Stockton City Park 

     “Go Green” team seeks volunteers who can work specific shifts to help transfer recycled bottles  
     during concert. Contact Kim Jasper. 
July 15 (Sunday) 10 a.m.-noon Community Praise Service/Stockton City Park 
     As a culmination of “Light the Lake,” community churches gather for worship. Bring lawn chairs. 
July 29 (Sunday) 11:45 a.m. Fifth Sunday Potluck/Family Life Center 

     Bring one large dish or two small dishes (enough to serve 10). Drinks provided.  
 

 

Mark Your Calendar Beyond July . . . 

August 4 (Saturday) 9-11 a.m. Back to School Fair/Stockton R-1Town Campus 
     SUMC supports this tenth year of providing supplies for students in Stockton R-1 schools.  
     Back to School Fair ‘Yard Sale’/old brick building gym 

     Seeking from each SAMA church: good-as-new children’s clothes and shoes, or new-in-the- 
     package socks and underwear. Watch Sunday bulletins for details.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                
 

 
       

 
 
 
 
      

 

 

Stockton United Methodist Church 
 July Calendar of Special Events 

                 Current as June 21. For updates, visit www.stocktonumc.org/calendar 
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Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Happy Birthday! Blessed Anniversary! 

July Servants 
Liturgist:  Marcia Hornbeck 

Sunday Morning Greeters: 

Darlene Barker 
Linda Hall 
Jeananne Proffer 
Ted and Brenda Woodrell 

SAMA Food Pantry needs toilet 
paper, rice, dry spaghetti, 
cream of mushroom and 
chicken noodle soups. Please 
place donations in south hall 
collection bin.  

 
 

 
 
 

 

July Needs 

Thank you for your $100 gift of health and hope. 
Partnering with Society of St. Andrew, SUMC 
engages volunteer gleaners in hands-on mission 
and service as you follow Jesus’ command to feed 
the hungry. Together we are ‘Gleaning America’s 
Fields and Feeding America’s Hungry.’ 
   With you in Christ’s service, 
   Betty Easter, Director of Church Relations  

 
Thank you for your $104.21 gift to UMCOR 
received May 11. Through The Advance, 100% of 
your contribution will support programs that assist 
the displaced and respond to disasters. Thank you 
for joining with us to “Be Hope” to those who 
desperately need it. 
   Roland Fernandes and Russell Pierce, 
   General Board of Global Ministries 

 
 

June Church Council Meeting Highlights  
Linda Hall, Recording Secretary 

The council met briefly during the June 23 planning 
retreat. Members present: Jim Coffer, Susan Holt, 
Mitch Ross, Sue Webb, Stewart Thomson, Doyle 
Fry, Linda Hall. Susan reported a May 31 checking 
balance of $37,972.62. Repairs from Hurricane 
Marie devastation will require $150,000 to rebuild 
a medical clinic on Vieques Island just off Puerto 
Rico. Missouri Conference is supporting the efforts. 
We approved taking a special offering (Stewart, 
Mitch). Jim discussed the goals of Bishop Farr's 
report from Annual Conference. The special 
General Conference February 26, 2019 in St Louis 
will deal with human sexuality issues. Meeting 
adjourned.  
 
 
 
 

The Mailbox 

Some personal information is not included in 
Steeple Chimes Web Edition 
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Lakeside Worship 
Sundays  8:30–9 a.m.  May 27–September 2 

Orleans Trail Marina Picnic Area 

(will not meet August 5—Triathlon Sunday) 
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